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Dear Parents and Caregivers,





Welcome to the 2016 school year. I hope you have had an enjoyable and relaxing Christmas break, and are looking forward to another excellent year at Tinwald School. Here is some basic information about Pohutukawa and your child’s class for this school year. 


Pohutukawa is a composite class of 25 year 3 and 4’s. Pohutukawa, or Room 8 is one of three Year 3 and 4 classes that make up the Taylor (middle) Syndicate. We will often join together for activities, events and learning time with other classes in our syndicate. 


This year your child will have two teachers, Mrs. Cherie Livingstone and myself. Cherie will teach your child every Thursday, when I have my management release. 








Routines: It is important that the children settle into the class routines as soon as possible.  We really encourage the children to be independent. Each morning they need to put their reading folder away, get signed off, bring in their drink bottle, and put their chair down. 





Equipment: In order for children to be ready each day for their learning they are required to have 8 pieces of equipment. These pieces of equipment are located on the classroom wall for the children to refer to. There are daily equipment checks to make sure each child has the learning tools they need. 





Reading at Home: Each night children will have a reading book to read with you at home. Often this will be the same story as the night before. This is to help children build fluency of the new words they are learning to read. It is really important that the children bring their book bag each day to make the most of our reading program. On Friday’s children will be given a poem to read, and need to remember to bring their poetry book.


A reading log will also come home each night; it is simply signed to show that your child has read for at least 10-15 minutes (this does not always have to be their school book). Once your child has 10 signatures they are able to move around the train in the classroom. There is a challenge to read for 100 nights (Mon-Fri), and once they have done so there will be a reward at school.





Library: Our Library day this year is Friday morning. The children will be allowed to borrow one book at a time. These books will be kept in their library bag. 





Online Learning: Our class has a Weebly page you can find it here- � HYPERLINK "http://www.pohutukawa2016.weebly.com" �www.pohutukawa2016.weebly.com� 


This Weebly page is an online journal of our learning and is a place where we will share all our learning and what has been happening in Pohutukawa. Please look us up and share with other family members and friends.  





Permissions slips, Money and Notices: Permission slips and money for trips/events can be dropped into the blue notices box next to my desk.  Please put money in a named envelope or sellotape it to a named piece of paper. 


If your child was away or you find that you haven’t received any notices, all spare notices are put on our class notice board. If your child was away for a newsletter it will be pinned to this wall, often their name will be written on.





Items Needed: As a busy classroom environment we are always in need of the following items, if you have any at home please drop them in any time:


Newspaper, old magazines


Paper plates, cups


Scrap card


Boxes


Egg Cartons 





I am sure your child will enjoy their time learning in Pohutukawa and I invite you to visit our room as often as you can, to see what they have been doing. If you have any queries or concerns regarding your child’s learning or the events in the class please feel free to contact me.








Once again welcome,








Catherine Mackenzie  
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